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Confucius Institute at Troy University Holds  

Signing Ceremony for New Confucius Classrooms 

 

On 
 September 9, 25, 2015, at 

9:30 am, the signing ceremony of 3 Confu-

cius Classrooms of CIT at Pike Road 

School, Forest Avenue Academic High 

School, and Baldwin Arts and Academics 

School, was held in the Whitley Hall, 

Montgomery campus of Troy University. 

Dr. Lance Tatum, Vice Chancellor ad-

dressed the opening comments. Dr. Earl 

Ingram, Vice Chancellor, Mayor Todd 

Strange of Montgomery, Mayor Gordon 

Stone of the Town of Pike Road, Margaret 

Allen, Superintendent of Montgomery Pub-

lic Schools and Suzanne Freeman, Superin-

tendent of Pike Road Schools delivered 

welcoming speech respectively, and ex-

pressed their great thanks to the Confucius 

Institute and Troy University for offering a 

great opportunity and opening a new world 

to their kids. Dr. Iris Hong Xu and all the 

CIT staff attended the ceremony. 

http://www.troy.edu/confucius/
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At 10: 20, Dr. Hawkins Jr., Chancellor of Troy University signed the documents of 3 Confucius Class-

rooms respectively with Dr. Suzanne Freeman, both Superintendent of Pike Road Schools and Principal 

of Pike Road School, Emily Little, Principal of Forest Avenue Academics Schools and Jannette Wright, 

Principal of Baldwin Arts and Academics.  

     After the ceremony, Chancellor Jack Hawkins Jr., Mayor Todd Strange and Mayor Gordon Stone re-

ceived interview from three news media.  

Confucius Classroom Open House at Forest Avenue Academic Magnet 

On September 29, at 4:00 pm, Confucius Institute at Troy 

University (CIT) held an Open House for the new Confucius 

Classroomôs after-school program at Forest Avenue Magnet 

(FAAM). Over 70 students, parents and teachers, including 

Dr. Iris Xu, Director of CIT and Emily Little, Principal of 

FAAM attended the event.  

Ms. Jin Qiuôs introduced the after-school program at FAAM 

in welcoming comments. Ms. Tingting Xiong from Troy 

Campus at CIT introduced the history and development of 

CIT, a statewide Confucius Institute, and the diverse CIT 

programs including credit and non-credit classes, after 

school program, Startalk and China Trip to the students 

and parents. Principal Emily Little explained the arrange-

ment in detail to parents and students. 

Students are offered opportunities to several culture 

experiencing activities and they found great fun in Chinese 

Paper Folding and Paper Cutting, Finger String Games, 

and especially kicking shuttlecock. Many of them were so 

attract by Chinese Calligraphy and are really gifted at that.  

Students, even some parents, registered for the after-

school program eagerly during the one-hour Open House 

and more applications come after the event. The first class 

of this new Confucius Classroom starts next week. 

http://www.troy.edu/confucius/
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Confucius Classroom at Charles Henderson Middle School Hold Inauguration 

On September 25th, 2015, inauguration of the Confucius 

Classroom at Charles Henderson Middle School (CHMS) was held 

at their indoor basketball stadium. Troy University Vice Chancel-

lor Dr. Ingram showed up and delivered a speech. CIT also 

brought to the audience traditional Chinese performances such as 

ethnic dance and lion dance on the ceremony. 

CHMS is a public school in Troy city and has about 300 

students. CIT Confucius Classroom at CHMS will help local stu-

dents to know more about Chinese culture. There are more than 60 

students signed for Chinese program. 

At present, CIT provided a volunteer Chinese teacher for 

CHMS. CIT granted 20,000 USD to CHMS in support of the pro-

motion of this Chinese program. This is the first Confucius Class-

room established in 2015 autumn semester. 

On Sept. 28th, 2015, Chinese teachers selected and appointed by Hanban to Confucius Institute at Troy University re-

ceived highest awards from Dr. Ingram, Senior Vice Chancellor of Troy University. Ms. Tingting Xiong, Ms. Jin Qiu and Mr. 

Yanbingwang, who are in charge of Troy campus, Montgomery campus and Dothan campus respectively, were rewarded with 

ñOutstanding Leadership Awardò. Chinese instructors Chenghao Li, Yang Yang, Wanjun Lu, Kaituo Yu and Yang Yu were 

rewarded with ñOutstanding Contribution Awardò. Dr. Iris Hong Xu, Director of Confucius Institute at Troy University, deliv-

ered speech on the ceremony. The rewarded teachers truely earned this honor. 

Ms. Xiong, college teacher from Southwest University of Science and Technology, Ms. Qiu, college teacher from Wuhan 

Railway Vocational College of Technology and Mr. Wang, from Pingdingshan University have been responsible for the daily 

management of CIT on three campuses. Proactive and enthusiastic, they made significant contribution while working hard in 

promoting Chinese language and culture, serving local economic development and getting involved in local communities. Under 

the leadership of Dr. Xu, they have 

left footprint all over Alabama 

State, promoting Chinese language 

and culture. Thanks to their 

effort, Confucius Institute at Troy 

University is now the trump card of 

Hanban in the southeast of the 

US in terms of both hardware 

and software. 

Chinese instructor Yang 

Yang, college teacher from Har-

bin Sport Univer- sity, Wanjun Lu, 

college teacher from Jiangxi Uni-

versity of Tech- nology and 

Chenghao Li, Kaituo Yu, Yang 

Yu, college teach- ers from Hebei 

Normal Universi- ty of Science and 

Technology re- ceived the 

ñOutstanding Contribution 

Awardò for their excellent performance and significant contribution made to the education of Chinese language, the promotion 

of Chinese culture and the international communications.  

CIT is the only institute of its kind that has won the approval on the level of state to advocate and promote Chinese lan-

guage and culture. Since its establishment in 2007, it has been growing at a steady pace. All courses and programs, including the 

Chinese language and culture course, Master of Chinese Language degree course, Chinese Forum, China-Alabama Forum, Chi-

na Focus, Chinese Corner, China Trip, STARTALK, etc., have achieved remarkable results, which is inseparable from their dili-

gence and effort. Congratulations to all of them again and we hope they will work even harder for earn greater awards to bring 

glory to our nation. 

Chinese Teachers Win Highest Award at Troy 

http://www.troy.edu/confucius/

